2 April 1932.

A.D. Buchanan Emith, Esq., M.A., Institute of Animal Genetics, King's Buildings, West Mains Road, EDINBURGH.

Dear Buchanan Smith:

I am sorry your letter and enclosures has got held over during the holidays. I liked your reply to Edwards, which seemed entirely sound.

I do not know who he is but he seems to have acquired of making the knack/irrelevant comments in an informative tone which I fancy I have heard from others of the Cambridge School of Agriculture.

I do not know that I should say that his letter showed ignorance of elementary genetics. It did seem to show some ignorance though, in putting forward such a very trivial contribution.

Yours sincerely,